Minutes of Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee


Wednesday, 16 September, 1998

present: Don Blake, Bob Croston, George Eckert, Lora Goldenberg, George Landis, Joel Parks, Ray Ruetenik, Charlie Schwerin

Meeting began at 7:30pm

DPW - Lora will speak with Rich Warrington about maintenance concerns - trimming and gullies in the NGR Trail.  Also, there has been a request to get the portable toilet at the end of the Minuteman path cleaned during the day on weekends, the days of heavy useage.

Chamber of Commerce meeting - Ray and Charlie met with representatives of the Bedford Chamber.  Ray reports it was a good meeting.  

· Signage - the Chamber seems interested in the signage at Depot Park, this should be referred to Jim Shea / Friends of Bedford Depot Park.  

· Bikeway map - the map produced by Jan van Steenwijk of the Chamber entitled "Bedford, Why Go to the Mall?" was presented by Maureen Sullivan of the Chamber as an example of a map developed with local business sponsorship depicting locations of businesses in the town.  It was recognized that a map of interest to people on the bikeway would differ from that one.   Sullivan mentioned the examples of a Boston map and a map of Porter Square in Cambridge.  The question of how such a map would be able to be displayed in a public place - such as Depot Park - was raised: (a) is a public sign for businesses allowed?, (b) who owns the sign?, (c) who maintains it?;  all agreed to look into these issues.  Joel will generate a letter to Jan explaining the financial picture (bleak) but encouraging Jan to move forward with the project if possible.

· Bike Parking Opportunities - Chamber would like BBAC to generate a list of bike parking areas in town which need bike racks, etc.  Generation of the list was tabled until later in the meeting but subsequently forgotten.  Joel will attach a 1st pass list to the end of these minutes.

Path from Bridge St. to Great Road Shopping Center - Lora will ask Town Adminstrator how to go about developing this link across marshy ground for pedestrian / cyclist access.

Next meeting will be elections of BBAC officers.

BBAC Vacancy - Bob Croston attended this meeting for the first time, with the intention of coming before the Board of Selectmen to be appointed a member of BBAC.  Bob has served on the Bedford Cultural Council, is active in New England Mountain Bike Association, and is a member of MassBike (formerly Bicycle Coalition of Mass.).

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm, intending to meet again on 21 Oct 98 at 7:30pm at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Joel M. Parks 16 Sep 98

Friends of the Minuteman Bikeway

Treasurer:


Don provided a report for the period of 4/28/97 to 9/5/98.  There is a balance of  $336.29

Secretarial Report:


Don provided a report of the membership of the Friends.  There are now 23 members.  Status of some members was noted.

Bedford Day:

· The corral will be in the same location as last year.  The booth area will be nearby but we will have to find the location in the newspaper.  Don will bring a table and several chairs for our display area.  Joel will put a parade announcement on e-mail to George Eckert and MassBike.  Joel and Ray will set up the bike corral area.  Don, Ray, and Charley will man the table and corral all day;  Joel and George L. will help in the AM and Sue will help in the PM.

· Charley will bring his regular B-Day displays.  The bike safety / enjoyment articles published in the Bedford Minuteman in August and September will be put on display.  Charley will bring Bikeway maps.  Some books will be brought also.

Logo:


George L. will ask his wife if she would develop a new logo for the Friends;  Ray will provide her with copies of the present logo.

Respectfully submitted,

Ray Ruetenik 17 Sep 98

